
 

 
U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD 

Date:   9/12/2011 
 
Time: 

 
1130 hrs 

Mail Control 
or  Report No(s). 

2011-001 License No(s). MA 48-0380 Docket No(s). 15000020 

Name of Licensee: 
 

Warner Brothers, LLC. 

 
Name of Participant(s): 
 

 
Wilfred Clough, Engineer, RSO 
Blake Welling, R1 Branch Chief; Scott Wilson, RI Health Physicist 

 
Telephone No. 
 

 
413-773-9798 

Subject: 
(NOTE:  This will be used as the  
 Documents Title in ADAMS) 

Request for information; Reciprocity Inspection 

Mr. Clough (RSO) was called to discuss the preliminary results of the NRC inspection conducted August 4, 2011, 
Warner Brothers, LLC, activities using a portable gauge in NRC jurisdiction within the state of Connecticut, apparent 
violation of 10CFR150.20, and Warner Bros. preventative and corrective actions.  Mr. Clough was also informed of 
the NRC process of inspections and determination of inspection findings when apparent violations are identified.   
 
Mr. Clough agreed that a violation had occurred on Dec. 6, 2006 and July 7, 2008, when Warner Bros. used their 
portable density gauge in the state of Connecticut.  He stated that he had called the state of Connecticut to ask what 
actions were required and was told that he needed to register the use of the gauge with the state and that no further 
requirements were applicable.   The company owns one Troxler density gauge, Model 4640B, containing a single 8 
mCi Cs-137 sealed source.  Mr. Clough said that they had taken corrective actions to prevent recurrence by revising 
their procedure, training the authorized users, and marking the transport container and utilization log with bold 
letters “Not To Be Taken Out Of State.” 
 
The RSO stated that they will contract any work in NRC jurisdiction to a company with a current NRC license. 
 
The RSO was informed of the apparent violation of 10 CFR 150.20, what the regulation requires, that they will be 
contacted for a formal exit meeting via telephone after the NRC had completed its determination process, that the 
NRC will consider the information gained in telephone conversations and the site visit (inspection) conducted by 
Craig Gordon, in making a determination regarding the results of the inspection.  (Inspection Package Accession 
#ML112092276) 
 
Action Required:  Save this record in ADAMS under the Docket above. 
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